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LIVESTREAMING COMING TO ST. JOHN
Ȃ is week we’re beginning an experiment with live streaming our Sunday 
worship! Ȃ is is something we’ve been working on for quite awhile, and 
we’re fi nally at the point that we can begin moving forward with it. Our 
plan is to provide a bulletin and a link as we have in the past. Ȃ e 
diǱference is that the link won’t be live until 9:30am on Sunday morning. 
Aǻter that it should be able to be watched on YouTube as normal. One 
eǱfect of this new style of broadcast is that the TV station will air the 
previous week’s service aǻter this week if all goes according to plan.

Ȃ ere’s been a lot of changing and shiǻting around lately, hopefully this is 
the next step in what will become our new standard program. As always, 
worship is at the forefront of what we do and we’re hoping that this will 
provide us with an opportunity to bring the experience of worshiping at 
home if you can’t get to us more authentic and closer to what you’re used 
to.

Grace & Peace,
Pastor Eric

OFFICE HOURS
Ȃ e church oǱfi ce will be open 

9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday through Ȃ ursday
and will be closed on Fridays.



Debbie Reed  Brian Young  Christopher Miller 
Charles Miller  Norma Duane  John Duane  
Helen Williams  Angelika Zollfrank Jim Hansgate  
Liz Tolbert   Rhonda Tibbetts  Alexis Marsh 
Ruth Avery  Pat Quinn   Bill Davis  
Janice Potter  Wendy        Marilyn Hartke 
Jan Nielsen   Marilyn Kunelius Ann Kirk  
Liz Radoski  Judy    Carolyn Sweeney
Claudine   Joan Niemi

ST. JOHN SENIORS ON THE GO BOOK CLUB FOR 
OCTOBER 12TH & OCTOBER 19TH 
Please join us!!!

ZOOM book club meetings will be on Tuesdays, October 12th and Octo-
ber 19th, at 11:00 AM.

October 12th will be a get together to discuss prior books read and new 
books to read.

October 19th, we will discuss “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel 
Cleeton.

Any questions, contact Jan Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.net or 978-549-
3044.

Next books:
October 19, 2021, “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel Cleeton
November 16, 2021, “Ȃ e Night Watchman” by Louise Erdrich
December 21, 2021, “Ȃ e Yellow Bird Sings” by Jennifer Rosner

OCTOBER 14TH, 4:00 
PM – ZOOM MEETING TO 
DISCUSS RACE, RACISM, 
AND ANTIRACISM.

PLEASE NOTE NEW 
TIME!!!

Our group meets the second 
and fourth Ȃ ursdays of the 
month at 4:00 PM for 
informal, unstructured 
discussion about books, ideas, 
and experiences touching on 
race, racism, and antiracism.

Please join us!

Any questions, contact Jan 
Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.
net or 978-549-3044.



MAYNARDFEST FUN!
All day on Saturday, October 2nd, laughter was in abundance thanks 
to the Funzels and their silly antics at the MaynardFest St John booth. 
Ȃ ey drew families of all ages over to our booth, where over 100 kids 
decorated fall ornaments (with a St John label on the back) and 
interacted with the Funzels. St John was the only church with a booth 
at MaynardFest, and we defi nitely surprised people when we shared 
that the puppets are part of our ministry. It was fun to see both 
familiar and new faces stop by.

Special thanks to Nancy Allison for organizing our MaynardFest crew. 
Ȃ anks also to those who worked at MaynardFest and helped behind 
the scenes: Suzanne Steinbach, Laura Kennedy, Jeannette and Marlowe 
Jones, Michelle Rose, Janet Holmgren, Pastor Eric, Dorene Glynn, Jill 
and Susan Valentino, Beth and Aria Holmgren, Chad Dorsey, Valerie 
Ripley, and Paul Haugsjaa. It truly took a church to make this happen!

JOIN THE ST JOHN STEP UPS AT THIS YEAR’S CROP WALK

Ȃ e 41st Annual CROP Walk for the Hungry will take place in Concord on Sunday, October 17. 
Ȃ e 2 ¼ mile Walk kicks oǱf at 2:15 pm from First Parish Church, 20 Lexington Road, Concord, 
MA.  Participating walkers can enjoy the autumn beauty of some of Concord’s most historic 
country roads, as they walk to raise money for the hungry of local communities and around 
the world. Come early at 1:30-2:00 pm to register and enjoy music by the Concord Carlisle High School Pep 
Band. Walkers can also choose to walk separately in a place that feels comfortable to them.

Local funds raised will be allocated to nine area community supper/pantry hunger programs: Open Table; the 
Community Supper/Food Pantry in Acton; Mt. Calvary Community Supper in Acton; the Sudbury Community 
Food Pantry; the Maynard Food Pantry; the Bedford Community Table/Pantry; Loaves and Fishes in Groton; 
Westminster Community Food Pantry; and also to Gaining Ground. In addition, the CROP Walk funds go 
to Church World Service for worldwide emergency relief of disasters, such as ǳloods, hurricanes, and earth-
quakes, and for fi ghting the root causes of hunger through community development 
programs in 30 underdeveloped countries. 

To donate to or join the St John Step Ups, please use this link: https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2021/team/
st-john-step-ups

For more details, see the CWS web site: www.cwsglobal.org and the Concord area CROP Walk web site: www.
concordcrop.org



Revs. Wolf, Anderson, and Warner bless and 
rededicate the baptismal font. 

Pastor Sara Anderson blesses and 
rededicates the pulpit.

David Kerrigan, President of the Council, 
presents the Letter of Call.

Pastor Amanda Warner presides over the 
installation ceremony of Pastor Wolf

INSTALLATION OF PASTOR ERIC WOLF  ( BY NANCY ALLISON)

St. John installed their 25th pastor, the Rev. Eric Wolf, on Sunday, September 26.  

Ȃ e installation service was held outdoors with about 100 people in attendance. Rev. Amanda Warner, Dean of 
the Boston Metro Conference of the New England Synod, and Rev. Sara Anderson, Associate to the Bishop of 
the New England Synod, were present.

Because COVID protocols have made it impossible to hold services in the sanctuary for many months, the 
installation service also involved the rededication of important worship elements.

We are so grateful to be able to oǱfi cially welcome him into our church family!



CONFIRMATION 
Confi rmation classes began on October 3rd. We had so 
much fun being mostly in-person that our class, that is 
generally from 6:30-8 PM, ran until 8:30 PM! We began 
the year with a discussion of Genesis, and considered 
questions like, “Can science and the Creation Story 
coexist in our brains?” and "What were the writers and 
God trying to communicate with Adam and Eve and the 
forbidden fruit?” We discussed the impact of these ques-
tions—and many others—on our identity and our rela-
tionships. We took a break for warm homemade 
chocolate chip cookies, and then began making our 
scarecrow display for the Scarecrow Contest at Cucurbit Farms in Acton, which is raising money for NAMI, 
National Alliance on Mental Illness. You can see our kid scarecrows here. Check a future newsletter or Cucurbit 
Farms for the fi nal display!

SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTS WITH A BANG!
Ȃ e bang might have been the POP of a balloon that we used to help visualize the evolving relationship of God 
with us earthlings. Or maybe it was the STOMP of all of us as we danced and sang Ȃ e Hippo Song with Pas-
tor Eric. In any case we enjoyed being together for Sunday School again in-person! Our lesson focused on the 
Creation Story, which was conveniently one of the readings on October 2nd—and in Genesis, which many of 
our students remembered is the fi rst book of the Bible. Looks like it’s going to be a fun year!

UPCOMING AT ST. JOHN
October 10th  -9:30 am - Worship at St. John
    (no Sunday school, no confi rmation)
October 11th   -OǱfi ce Closed
October 12th  -11:00 am - Senior on the Go Book Group
   -7:30 pm - Youth and Family Ministry Meeting
October 13th   -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -8:00 pm - New(ish) Parents Group
October 14th   -4:00 pm - Discussion Group on Racism/Anti-racism 
October 15th   -7:30 pm - Knitting/Craǻting Group
October 17th   --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation
October 18th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
October 19th   -11:00 am - Seniors on the Go Book Group
   -7:00 pm - Social Justice Ministry Meeting
October 20th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -7:30 pm - Council Meeting
October 21st  -10:30 am - Senior Ministry Meeting
October 22nd  -7:30 pm - Knitting/Sewing Group
October 24th  --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation

Login information
https://zoom.us/j/9784438350

Meeting ID: 978 443 8350
(or call in 1-312-626-6799)



October 7, 2021

St. John 
Lutheran Church 
Newsletter
Pastor: Ȃ e Rev’d Eric Wolf (pew@stjohnsudbury.org) cell: 803-760-0222
Director of Youth & Family Ministry: Michelle Rose  (mrose@stjohnsudbury.org)
Oǰfi ce Director: Valerie Ripley (oǰfi ce@stjohnsudbury.org)
Director of Choirs: Benjamin Perry (choirdir@stjohnsudbury.org)
Organist: Bart Dahlstrom (organist@stjohnsudbury.org)

Check us out!
@stjohnsudbury

Visit our YouTube Channel
All of our worship videos 
are available to watch at 
our YouTube channel. 

Find us at:
St John Lutheran Sudbury.

St. John Lutheran Church
16 Great Rd.

Sudbury, Ma 01776
978-443-8350

www.stjohnsudburyma.org

LIVESTREAMING COMING TO ST. JOHN
Ȃ is week we’re beginning an experiment with live streaming our Sunday 
worship! Ȃ is is something we’ve been working on for quite awhile, and 
we’re fi nally at the point that we can begin moving forward with it. Our 
plan is to provide a bulletin and a link as we have in the past. Ȃ e 
diǱference is that the link won’t be live until 9:30am on Sunday morning. 
Aǻter that it should be able to be watched on YouTube as normal. One 
eǱfect of this new style of broadcast is that the TV station will air the 
previous week’s service aǻter this week if all goes according to plan.

Ȃ ere’s been a lot of changing and shiǻting around lately, hopefully this is 
the next step in what will become our new standard program. As always, 
worship is at the forefront of what we do and we’re hoping that this will 
provide us with an opportunity to bring the experience of worshiping at 
home if you can’t get to us more authentic and closer to what you’re used 
to.

Grace & Peace,
Pastor Eric

OFFICE HOURS
Ȃ e church oǱfi ce will be open 

9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday through Ȃ ursday
and will be closed on Fridays.



Debbie Reed  Brian Young  Christopher Miller 
Charles Miller  Norma Duane  John Duane  
Helen Williams  Angelika Zollfrank Jim Hansgate  
Liz Tolbert   Rhonda Tibbetts  Alexis Marsh 
Ruth Avery  Pat Quinn   Bill Davis  
Janice Potter  Wendy        Marilyn Hartke 
Jan Nielsen   Marilyn Kunelius Ann Kirk  
Liz Radoski  Judy    Carolyn Sweeney
Claudine   Joan Niemi

ST. JOHN SENIORS ON THE GO BOOK CLUB FOR 
OCTOBER 12TH & OCTOBER 19TH 
Please join us!!!

ZOOM book club meetings will be on Tuesdays, October 12th and Octo-
ber 19th, at 11:00 AM.

October 12th will be a get together to discuss prior books read and new 
books to read.

October 19th, we will discuss “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel 
Cleeton.

Any questions, contact Jan Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.net or 978-549-
3044.

Next books:
October 19, 2021, “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel Cleeton
November 16, 2021, “Ȃ e Night Watchman” by Louise Erdrich
December 21, 2021, “Ȃ e Yellow Bird Sings” by Jennifer Rosner

OCTOBER 14TH, 4:00 
PM – ZOOM MEETING TO 
DISCUSS RACE, RACISM, 
AND ANTIRACISM.

PLEASE NOTE NEW 
TIME!!!

Our group meets the second 
and fourth Ȃ ursdays of the 
month at 4:00 PM for 
informal, unstructured 
discussion about books, ideas, 
and experiences touching on 
race, racism, and antiracism.

Please join us!

Any questions, contact Jan 
Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.
net or 978-549-3044.



MAYNARDFEST FUN!
All day on Saturday, October 2nd, laughter was in abundance thanks 
to the Funzels and their silly antics at the MaynardFest St John booth. 
Ȃ ey drew families of all ages over to our booth, where over 100 kids 
decorated fall ornaments (with a St John label on the back) and 
interacted with the Funzels. St John was the only church with a booth 
at MaynardFest, and we defi nitely surprised people when we shared 
that the puppets are part of our ministry. It was fun to see both 
familiar and new faces stop by.

Special thanks to Nancy Allison for organizing our MaynardFest crew. 
Ȃ anks also to those who worked at MaynardFest and helped behind 
the scenes: Suzanne Steinbach, Laura Kennedy, Jeannette and Marlowe 
Jones, Michelle Rose, Janet Holmgren, Pastor Eric, Dorene Glynn, Jill 
and Susan Valentino, Beth and Aria Holmgren, Chad Dorsey, Valerie 
Ripley, and Paul Haugsjaa. It truly took a church to make this happen!

JOIN THE ST JOHN STEP UPS AT THIS YEAR’S CROP WALK

Ȃ e 41st Annual CROP Walk for the Hungry will take place in Concord on Sunday, October 17. 
Ȃ e 2 ¼ mile Walk kicks oǱf at 2:15 pm from First Parish Church, 20 Lexington Road, Concord, 
MA.  Participating walkers can enjoy the autumn beauty of some of Concord’s most historic 
country roads, as they walk to raise money for the hungry of local communities and around 
the world. Come early at 1:30-2:00 pm to register and enjoy music by the Concord Carlisle High School Pep 
Band. Walkers can also choose to walk separately in a place that feels comfortable to them.

Local funds raised will be allocated to nine area community supper/pantry hunger programs: Open Table; the 
Community Supper/Food Pantry in Acton; Mt. Calvary Community Supper in Acton; the Sudbury Community 
Food Pantry; the Maynard Food Pantry; the Bedford Community Table/Pantry; Loaves and Fishes in Groton; 
Westminster Community Food Pantry; and also to Gaining Ground. In addition, the CROP Walk funds go 
to Church World Service for worldwide emergency relief of disasters, such as ǳloods, hurricanes, and earth-
quakes, and for fi ghting the root causes of hunger through community development 
programs in 30 underdeveloped countries. 

To donate to or join the St John Step Ups, please use this link: https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2021/team/
st-john-step-ups

For more details, see the CWS web site: www.cwsglobal.org and the Concord area CROP Walk web site: www.
concordcrop.org



Revs. Wolf, Anderson, and Warner bless and 
rededicate the baptismal font. 

Pastor Sara Anderson blesses and 
rededicates the pulpit.

David Kerrigan, President of the Council, 
presents the Letter of Call.

Pastor Amanda Warner presides over the 
installation ceremony of Pastor Wolf

INSTALLATION OF PASTOR ERIC WOLF  ( BY NANCY ALLISON)

St. John installed their 25th pastor, the Rev. Eric Wolf, on Sunday, September 26.  

Ȃ e installation service was held outdoors with about 100 people in attendance. Rev. Amanda Warner, Dean of 
the Boston Metro Conference of the New England Synod, and Rev. Sara Anderson, Associate to the Bishop of 
the New England Synod, were present.

Because COVID protocols have made it impossible to hold services in the sanctuary for many months, the 
installation service also involved the rededication of important worship elements.

We are so grateful to be able to oǱfi cially welcome him into our church family!



CONFIRMATION 
Confi rmation classes began on October 3rd. We had so 
much fun being mostly in-person that our class, that is 
generally from 6:30-8 PM, ran until 8:30 PM! We began 
the year with a discussion of Genesis, and considered 
questions like, “Can science and the Creation Story 
coexist in our brains?” and "What were the writers and 
God trying to communicate with Adam and Eve and the 
forbidden fruit?” We discussed the impact of these ques-
tions—and many others—on our identity and our rela-
tionships. We took a break for warm homemade 
chocolate chip cookies, and then began making our 
scarecrow display for the Scarecrow Contest at Cucurbit Farms in Acton, which is raising money for NAMI, 
National Alliance on Mental Illness. You can see our kid scarecrows here. Check a future newsletter or Cucurbit 
Farms for the fi nal display!

SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTS WITH A BANG!
Ȃ e bang might have been the POP of a balloon that we used to help visualize the evolving relationship of God 
with us earthlings. Or maybe it was the STOMP of all of us as we danced and sang Ȃ e Hippo Song with Pas-
tor Eric. In any case we enjoyed being together for Sunday School again in-person! Our lesson focused on the 
Creation Story, which was conveniently one of the readings on October 2nd—and in Genesis, which many of 
our students remembered is the fi rst book of the Bible. Looks like it’s going to be a fun year!

UPCOMING AT ST. JOHN
October 10th  -9:30 am - Worship at St. John
    (no Sunday school, no confi rmation)
October 11th   -OǱfi ce Closed
October 12th  -11:00 am - Senior on the Go Book Group
   -7:30 pm - Youth and Family Ministry Meeting
October 13th   -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -8:00 pm - New(ish) Parents Group
October 14th   -4:00 pm - Discussion Group on Racism/Anti-racism 
October 15th   -7:30 pm - Knitting/Craǻting Group
October 17th   --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation
October 18th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
October 19th   -11:00 am - Seniors on the Go Book Group
   -7:00 pm - Social Justice Ministry Meeting
October 20th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -7:30 pm - Council Meeting
October 21st  -10:30 am - Senior Ministry Meeting
October 22nd  -7:30 pm - Knitting/Sewing Group
October 24th  --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation

Login information
https://zoom.us/j/9784438350

Meeting ID: 978 443 8350
(or call in 1-312-626-6799)



October 7, 2021

St. John 
Lutheran Church 
Newsletter
Pastor: Ȃ e Rev’d Eric Wolf (pew@stjohnsudbury.org) cell: 803-760-0222
Director of Youth & Family Ministry: Michelle Rose  (mrose@stjohnsudbury.org)
Oǰfi ce Director: Valerie Ripley (oǰfi ce@stjohnsudbury.org)
Director of Choirs: Benjamin Perry (choirdir@stjohnsudbury.org)
Organist: Bart Dahlstrom (organist@stjohnsudbury.org)

Check us out!
@stjohnsudbury

Visit our YouTube Channel
All of our worship videos 
are available to watch at 
our YouTube channel. 

Find us at:
St John Lutheran Sudbury.

St. John Lutheran Church
16 Great Rd.

Sudbury, Ma 01776
978-443-8350

www.stjohnsudburyma.org

LIVESTREAMING COMING TO ST. JOHN
Ȃ is week we’re beginning an experiment with live streaming our Sunday 
worship! Ȃ is is something we’ve been working on for quite awhile, and 
we’re fi nally at the point that we can begin moving forward with it. Our 
plan is to provide a bulletin and a link as we have in the past. Ȃ e 
diǱference is that the link won’t be live until 9:30am on Sunday morning. 
Aǻter that it should be able to be watched on YouTube as normal. One 
eǱfect of this new style of broadcast is that the TV station will air the 
previous week’s service aǻter this week if all goes according to plan.

Ȃ ere’s been a lot of changing and shiǻting around lately, hopefully this is 
the next step in what will become our new standard program. As always, 
worship is at the forefront of what we do and we’re hoping that this will 
provide us with an opportunity to bring the experience of worshiping at 
home if you can’t get to us more authentic and closer to what you’re used 
to.

Grace & Peace,
Pastor Eric

OFFICE HOURS
Ȃ e church oǱfi ce will be open 

9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday through Ȃ ursday
and will be closed on Fridays.



Debbie Reed  Brian Young  Christopher Miller 
Charles Miller  Norma Duane  John Duane  
Helen Williams  Angelika Zollfrank Jim Hansgate  
Liz Tolbert   Rhonda Tibbetts  Alexis Marsh 
Ruth Avery  Pat Quinn   Bill Davis  
Janice Potter  Wendy        Marilyn Hartke 
Jan Nielsen   Marilyn Kunelius Ann Kirk  
Liz Radoski  Judy    Carolyn Sweeney
Claudine   Joan Niemi

ST. JOHN SENIORS ON THE GO BOOK CLUB FOR 
OCTOBER 12TH & OCTOBER 19TH 
Please join us!!!

ZOOM book club meetings will be on Tuesdays, October 12th and Octo-
ber 19th, at 11:00 AM.

October 12th will be a get together to discuss prior books read and new 
books to read.

October 19th, we will discuss “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel 
Cleeton.

Any questions, contact Jan Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.net or 978-549-
3044.

Next books:
October 19, 2021, “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel Cleeton
November 16, 2021, “Ȃ e Night Watchman” by Louise Erdrich
December 21, 2021, “Ȃ e Yellow Bird Sings” by Jennifer Rosner

OCTOBER 14TH, 4:00 
PM – ZOOM MEETING TO 
DISCUSS RACE, RACISM, 
AND ANTIRACISM.

PLEASE NOTE NEW 
TIME!!!

Our group meets the second 
and fourth Ȃ ursdays of the 
month at 4:00 PM for 
informal, unstructured 
discussion about books, ideas, 
and experiences touching on 
race, racism, and antiracism.

Please join us!

Any questions, contact Jan 
Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.
net or 978-549-3044.



MAYNARDFEST FUN!
All day on Saturday, October 2nd, laughter was in abundance thanks 
to the Funzels and their silly antics at the MaynardFest St John booth. 
Ȃ ey drew families of all ages over to our booth, where over 100 kids 
decorated fall ornaments (with a St John label on the back) and 
interacted with the Funzels. St John was the only church with a booth 
at MaynardFest, and we defi nitely surprised people when we shared 
that the puppets are part of our ministry. It was fun to see both 
familiar and new faces stop by.

Special thanks to Nancy Allison for organizing our MaynardFest crew. 
Ȃ anks also to those who worked at MaynardFest and helped behind 
the scenes: Suzanne Steinbach, Laura Kennedy, Jeannette and Marlowe 
Jones, Michelle Rose, Janet Holmgren, Pastor Eric, Dorene Glynn, Jill 
and Susan Valentino, Beth and Aria Holmgren, Chad Dorsey, Valerie 
Ripley, and Paul Haugsjaa. It truly took a church to make this happen!

JOIN THE ST JOHN STEP UPS AT THIS YEAR’S CROP WALK

Ȃ e 41st Annual CROP Walk for the Hungry will take place in Concord on Sunday, October 17. 
Ȃ e 2 ¼ mile Walk kicks oǱf at 2:15 pm from First Parish Church, 20 Lexington Road, Concord, 
MA.  Participating walkers can enjoy the autumn beauty of some of Concord’s most historic 
country roads, as they walk to raise money for the hungry of local communities and around 
the world. Come early at 1:30-2:00 pm to register and enjoy music by the Concord Carlisle High School Pep 
Band. Walkers can also choose to walk separately in a place that feels comfortable to them.

Local funds raised will be allocated to nine area community supper/pantry hunger programs: Open Table; the 
Community Supper/Food Pantry in Acton; Mt. Calvary Community Supper in Acton; the Sudbury Community 
Food Pantry; the Maynard Food Pantry; the Bedford Community Table/Pantry; Loaves and Fishes in Groton; 
Westminster Community Food Pantry; and also to Gaining Ground. In addition, the CROP Walk funds go 
to Church World Service for worldwide emergency relief of disasters, such as ǳloods, hurricanes, and earth-
quakes, and for fi ghting the root causes of hunger through community development 
programs in 30 underdeveloped countries. 

To donate to or join the St John Step Ups, please use this link: https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2021/team/
st-john-step-ups

For more details, see the CWS web site: www.cwsglobal.org and the Concord area CROP Walk web site: www.
concordcrop.org



Revs. Wolf, Anderson, and Warner bless and 
rededicate the baptismal font. 

Pastor Sara Anderson blesses and 
rededicates the pulpit.

David Kerrigan, President of the Council, 
presents the Letter of Call.

Pastor Amanda Warner presides over the 
installation ceremony of Pastor Wolf

INSTALLATION OF PASTOR ERIC WOLF  ( BY NANCY ALLISON)

St. John installed their 25th pastor, the Rev. Eric Wolf, on Sunday, September 26.  

Ȃ e installation service was held outdoors with about 100 people in attendance. Rev. Amanda Warner, Dean of 
the Boston Metro Conference of the New England Synod, and Rev. Sara Anderson, Associate to the Bishop of 
the New England Synod, were present.

Because COVID protocols have made it impossible to hold services in the sanctuary for many months, the 
installation service also involved the rededication of important worship elements.

We are so grateful to be able to oǱfi cially welcome him into our church family!



CONFIRMATION 
Confi rmation classes began on October 3rd. We had so 
much fun being mostly in-person that our class, that is 
generally from 6:30-8 PM, ran until 8:30 PM! We began 
the year with a discussion of Genesis, and considered 
questions like, “Can science and the Creation Story 
coexist in our brains?” and "What were the writers and 
God trying to communicate with Adam and Eve and the 
forbidden fruit?” We discussed the impact of these ques-
tions—and many others—on our identity and our rela-
tionships. We took a break for warm homemade 
chocolate chip cookies, and then began making our 
scarecrow display for the Scarecrow Contest at Cucurbit Farms in Acton, which is raising money for NAMI, 
National Alliance on Mental Illness. You can see our kid scarecrows here. Check a future newsletter or Cucurbit 
Farms for the fi nal display!

SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTS WITH A BANG!
Ȃ e bang might have been the POP of a balloon that we used to help visualize the evolving relationship of God 
with us earthlings. Or maybe it was the STOMP of all of us as we danced and sang Ȃ e Hippo Song with Pas-
tor Eric. In any case we enjoyed being together for Sunday School again in-person! Our lesson focused on the 
Creation Story, which was conveniently one of the readings on October 2nd—and in Genesis, which many of 
our students remembered is the fi rst book of the Bible. Looks like it’s going to be a fun year!

UPCOMING AT ST. JOHN
October 10th  -9:30 am - Worship at St. John
    (no Sunday school, no confi rmation)
October 11th   -OǱfi ce Closed
October 12th  -11:00 am - Senior on the Go Book Group
   -7:30 pm - Youth and Family Ministry Meeting
October 13th   -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -8:00 pm - New(ish) Parents Group
October 14th   -4:00 pm - Discussion Group on Racism/Anti-racism 
October 15th   -7:30 pm - Knitting/Craǻting Group
October 17th   --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation
October 18th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
October 19th   -11:00 am - Seniors on the Go Book Group
   -7:00 pm - Social Justice Ministry Meeting
October 20th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -7:30 pm - Council Meeting
October 21st  -10:30 am - Senior Ministry Meeting
October 22nd  -7:30 pm - Knitting/Sewing Group
October 24th  --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation

Login information
https://zoom.us/j/9784438350

Meeting ID: 978 443 8350
(or call in 1-312-626-6799)
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LIVESTREAMING COMING TO ST. JOHN
Ȃ is week we’re beginning an experiment with live streaming our Sunday 
worship! Ȃ is is something we’ve been working on for quite awhile, and 
we’re fi nally at the point that we can begin moving forward with it. Our 
plan is to provide a bulletin and a link as we have in the past. Ȃ e 
diǱference is that the link won’t be live until 9:30am on Sunday morning. 
Aǻter that it should be able to be watched on YouTube as normal. One 
eǱfect of this new style of broadcast is that the TV station will air the 
previous week’s service aǻter this week if all goes according to plan.

Ȃ ere’s been a lot of changing and shiǻting around lately, hopefully this is 
the next step in what will become our new standard program. As always, 
worship is at the forefront of what we do and we’re hoping that this will 
provide us with an opportunity to bring the experience of worshiping at 
home if you can’t get to us more authentic and closer to what you’re used 
to.

Grace & Peace,
Pastor Eric

OFFICE HOURS
Ȃ e church oǱfi ce will be open 

9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday through Ȃ ursday
and will be closed on Fridays.



Debbie Reed  Brian Young  Christopher Miller 
Charles Miller  Norma Duane  John Duane  
Helen Williams  Angelika Zollfrank Jim Hansgate  
Liz Tolbert   Rhonda Tibbetts  Alexis Marsh 
Ruth Avery  Pat Quinn   Bill Davis  
Janice Potter  Wendy        Marilyn Hartke 
Jan Nielsen   Marilyn Kunelius Ann Kirk  
Liz Radoski  Judy    Carolyn Sweeney
Claudine   Joan Niemi

ST. JOHN SENIORS ON THE GO BOOK CLUB FOR 
OCTOBER 12TH & OCTOBER 19TH 
Please join us!!!

ZOOM book club meetings will be on Tuesdays, October 12th and Octo-
ber 19th, at 11:00 AM.

October 12th will be a get together to discuss prior books read and new 
books to read.

October 19th, we will discuss “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel 
Cleeton.

Any questions, contact Jan Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.net or 978-549-
3044.

Next books:
October 19, 2021, “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel Cleeton
November 16, 2021, “Ȃ e Night Watchman” by Louise Erdrich
December 21, 2021, “Ȃ e Yellow Bird Sings” by Jennifer Rosner

OCTOBER 14TH, 4:00 
PM – ZOOM MEETING TO 
DISCUSS RACE, RACISM, 
AND ANTIRACISM.

PLEASE NOTE NEW 
TIME!!!

Our group meets the second 
and fourth Ȃ ursdays of the 
month at 4:00 PM for 
informal, unstructured 
discussion about books, ideas, 
and experiences touching on 
race, racism, and antiracism.

Please join us!

Any questions, contact Jan 
Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.
net or 978-549-3044.



MAYNARDFEST FUN!
All day on Saturday, October 2nd, laughter was in abundance thanks 
to the Funzels and their silly antics at the MaynardFest St John booth. 
Ȃ ey drew families of all ages over to our booth, where over 100 kids 
decorated fall ornaments (with a St John label on the back) and 
interacted with the Funzels. St John was the only church with a booth 
at MaynardFest, and we defi nitely surprised people when we shared 
that the puppets are part of our ministry. It was fun to see both 
familiar and new faces stop by.

Special thanks to Nancy Allison for organizing our MaynardFest crew. 
Ȃ anks also to those who worked at MaynardFest and helped behind 
the scenes: Suzanne Steinbach, Laura Kennedy, Jeannette and Marlowe 
Jones, Michelle Rose, Janet Holmgren, Pastor Eric, Dorene Glynn, Jill 
and Susan Valentino, Beth and Aria Holmgren, Chad Dorsey, Valerie 
Ripley, and Paul Haugsjaa. It truly took a church to make this happen!

JOIN THE ST JOHN STEP UPS AT THIS YEAR’S CROP WALK

Ȃ e 41st Annual CROP Walk for the Hungry will take place in Concord on Sunday, October 17. 
Ȃ e 2 ¼ mile Walk kicks oǱf at 2:15 pm from First Parish Church, 20 Lexington Road, Concord, 
MA.  Participating walkers can enjoy the autumn beauty of some of Concord’s most historic 
country roads, as they walk to raise money for the hungry of local communities and around 
the world. Come early at 1:30-2:00 pm to register and enjoy music by the Concord Carlisle High School Pep 
Band. Walkers can also choose to walk separately in a place that feels comfortable to them.

Local funds raised will be allocated to nine area community supper/pantry hunger programs: Open Table; the 
Community Supper/Food Pantry in Acton; Mt. Calvary Community Supper in Acton; the Sudbury Community 
Food Pantry; the Maynard Food Pantry; the Bedford Community Table/Pantry; Loaves and Fishes in Groton; 
Westminster Community Food Pantry; and also to Gaining Ground. In addition, the CROP Walk funds go 
to Church World Service for worldwide emergency relief of disasters, such as ǳloods, hurricanes, and earth-
quakes, and for fi ghting the root causes of hunger through community development 
programs in 30 underdeveloped countries. 

To donate to or join the St John Step Ups, please use this link: https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2021/team/
st-john-step-ups

For more details, see the CWS web site: www.cwsglobal.org and the Concord area CROP Walk web site: www.
concordcrop.org



Revs. Wolf, Anderson, and Warner bless and 
rededicate the baptismal font. 

Pastor Sara Anderson blesses and 
rededicates the pulpit.

David Kerrigan, President of the Council, 
presents the Letter of Call.

Pastor Amanda Warner presides over the 
installation ceremony of Pastor Wolf

INSTALLATION OF PASTOR ERIC WOLF  ( BY NANCY ALLISON)

St. John installed their 25th pastor, the Rev. Eric Wolf, on Sunday, September 26.  

Ȃ e installation service was held outdoors with about 100 people in attendance. Rev. Amanda Warner, Dean of 
the Boston Metro Conference of the New England Synod, and Rev. Sara Anderson, Associate to the Bishop of 
the New England Synod, were present.

Because COVID protocols have made it impossible to hold services in the sanctuary for many months, the 
installation service also involved the rededication of important worship elements.

We are so grateful to be able to oǱfi cially welcome him into our church family!



CONFIRMATION 
Confi rmation classes began on October 3rd. We had so 
much fun being mostly in-person that our class, that is 
generally from 6:30-8 PM, ran until 8:30 PM! We began 
the year with a discussion of Genesis, and considered 
questions like, “Can science and the Creation Story 
coexist in our brains?” and "What were the writers and 
God trying to communicate with Adam and Eve and the 
forbidden fruit?” We discussed the impact of these ques-
tions—and many others—on our identity and our rela-
tionships. We took a break for warm homemade 
chocolate chip cookies, and then began making our 
scarecrow display for the Scarecrow Contest at Cucurbit Farms in Acton, which is raising money for NAMI, 
National Alliance on Mental Illness. You can see our kid scarecrows here. Check a future newsletter or Cucurbit 
Farms for the fi nal display!

SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTS WITH A BANG!
Ȃ e bang might have been the POP of a balloon that we used to help visualize the evolving relationship of God 
with us earthlings. Or maybe it was the STOMP of all of us as we danced and sang Ȃ e Hippo Song with Pas-
tor Eric. In any case we enjoyed being together for Sunday School again in-person! Our lesson focused on the 
Creation Story, which was conveniently one of the readings on October 2nd—and in Genesis, which many of 
our students remembered is the fi rst book of the Bible. Looks like it’s going to be a fun year!

UPCOMING AT ST. JOHN
October 10th  -9:30 am - Worship at St. John
    (no Sunday school, no confi rmation)
October 11th   -OǱfi ce Closed
October 12th  -11:00 am - Senior on the Go Book Group
   -7:30 pm - Youth and Family Ministry Meeting
October 13th   -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -8:00 pm - New(ish) Parents Group
October 14th   -4:00 pm - Discussion Group on Racism/Anti-racism 
October 15th   -7:30 pm - Knitting/Craǻting Group
October 17th   --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation
October 18th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
October 19th   -11:00 am - Seniors on the Go Book Group
   -7:00 pm - Social Justice Ministry Meeting
October 20th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -7:30 pm - Council Meeting
October 21st  -10:30 am - Senior Ministry Meeting
October 22nd  -7:30 pm - Knitting/Sewing Group
October 24th  --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation

Login information
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Meeting ID: 978 443 8350
(or call in 1-312-626-6799)
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Ȃ e bang might have been the POP of a balloon that we used to help visualize the evolving relationship of God 
with us earthlings. Or maybe it was the STOMP of all of us as we danced and sang Ȃ e Hippo Song with Pas-
tor Eric. In any case we enjoyed being together for Sunday School again in-person! Our lesson focused on the 
Creation Story, which was conveniently one of the readings on October 2nd—and in Genesis, which many of 
our students remembered is the fi rst book of the Bible. Looks like it’s going to be a fun year!

UPCOMING AT ST. JOHN
October 10th  -9:30 am - Worship at St. John
    (no Sunday school, no confi rmation)
October 11th   -OǱfi ce Closed
October 12th  -11:00 am - Senior on the Go Book Group
   -7:30 pm - Youth and Family Ministry Meeting
October 13th   -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -8:00 pm - New(ish) Parents Group
October 14th   -4:00 pm - Discussion Group on Racism/Anti-racism 
October 15th   -7:30 pm - Knitting/Craǻting Group
October 17th   --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation
October 18th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
October 19th   -11:00 am - Seniors on the Go Book Group
   -7:00 pm - Social Justice Ministry Meeting
October 20th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -7:30 pm - Council Meeting
October 21st  -10:30 am - Senior Ministry Meeting
October 22nd  -7:30 pm - Knitting/Sewing Group
October 24th  --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation

Login information
https://zoom.us/j/9784438350

Meeting ID: 978 443 8350
(or call in 1-312-626-6799)
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LIVESTREAMING COMING TO ST. JOHN
Ȃ is week we’re beginning an experiment with live streaming our Sunday 
worship! Ȃ is is something we’ve been working on for quite awhile, and 
we’re fi nally at the point that we can begin moving forward with it. Our 
plan is to provide a bulletin and a link as we have in the past. Ȃ e 
diǱference is that the link won’t be live until 9:30am on Sunday morning. 
Aǻter that it should be able to be watched on YouTube as normal. One 
eǱfect of this new style of broadcast is that the TV station will air the 
previous week’s service aǻter this week if all goes according to plan.

Ȃ ere’s been a lot of changing and shiǻting around lately, hopefully this is 
the next step in what will become our new standard program. As always, 
worship is at the forefront of what we do and we’re hoping that this will 
provide us with an opportunity to bring the experience of worshiping at 
home if you can’t get to us more authentic and closer to what you’re used 
to.

Grace & Peace,
Pastor Eric

OFFICE HOURS
Ȃ e church oǱfi ce will be open 

9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday through Ȃ ursday
and will be closed on Fridays.



Debbie Reed  Brian Young  Christopher Miller 
Charles Miller  Norma Duane  John Duane  
Helen Williams  Angelika Zollfrank Jim Hansgate  
Liz Tolbert   Rhonda Tibbetts  Alexis Marsh 
Ruth Avery  Pat Quinn   Bill Davis  
Janice Potter  Wendy        Marilyn Hartke 
Jan Nielsen   Marilyn Kunelius Ann Kirk  
Liz Radoski  Judy    Carolyn Sweeney
Claudine   Joan Niemi

ST. JOHN SENIORS ON THE GO BOOK CLUB FOR 
OCTOBER 12TH & OCTOBER 19TH 
Please join us!!!

ZOOM book club meetings will be on Tuesdays, October 12th and Octo-
ber 19th, at 11:00 AM.

October 12th will be a get together to discuss prior books read and new 
books to read.

October 19th, we will discuss “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel 
Cleeton.

Any questions, contact Jan Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.net or 978-549-
3044.

Next books:
October 19, 2021, “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel Cleeton
November 16, 2021, “Ȃ e Night Watchman” by Louise Erdrich
December 21, 2021, “Ȃ e Yellow Bird Sings” by Jennifer Rosner

OCTOBER 14TH, 4:00 
PM – ZOOM MEETING TO 
DISCUSS RACE, RACISM, 
AND ANTIRACISM.

PLEASE NOTE NEW 
TIME!!!

Our group meets the second 
and fourth Ȃ ursdays of the 
month at 4:00 PM for 
informal, unstructured 
discussion about books, ideas, 
and experiences touching on 
race, racism, and antiracism.

Please join us!

Any questions, contact Jan 
Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.
net or 978-549-3044.



MAYNARDFEST FUN!
All day on Saturday, October 2nd, laughter was in abundance thanks 
to the Funzels and their silly antics at the MaynardFest St John booth. 
Ȃ ey drew families of all ages over to our booth, where over 100 kids 
decorated fall ornaments (with a St John label on the back) and 
interacted with the Funzels. St John was the only church with a booth 
at MaynardFest, and we defi nitely surprised people when we shared 
that the puppets are part of our ministry. It was fun to see both 
familiar and new faces stop by.

Special thanks to Nancy Allison for organizing our MaynardFest crew. 
Ȃ anks also to those who worked at MaynardFest and helped behind 
the scenes: Suzanne Steinbach, Laura Kennedy, Jeannette and Marlowe 
Jones, Michelle Rose, Janet Holmgren, Pastor Eric, Dorene Glynn, Jill 
and Susan Valentino, Beth and Aria Holmgren, Chad Dorsey, Valerie 
Ripley, and Paul Haugsjaa. It truly took a church to make this happen!

JOIN THE ST JOHN STEP UPS AT THIS YEAR’S CROP WALK

Ȃ e 41st Annual CROP Walk for the Hungry will take place in Concord on Sunday, October 17. 
Ȃ e 2 ¼ mile Walk kicks oǱf at 2:15 pm from First Parish Church, 20 Lexington Road, Concord, 
MA.  Participating walkers can enjoy the autumn beauty of some of Concord’s most historic 
country roads, as they walk to raise money for the hungry of local communities and around 
the world. Come early at 1:30-2:00 pm to register and enjoy music by the Concord Carlisle High School Pep 
Band. Walkers can also choose to walk separately in a place that feels comfortable to them.

Local funds raised will be allocated to nine area community supper/pantry hunger programs: Open Table; the 
Community Supper/Food Pantry in Acton; Mt. Calvary Community Supper in Acton; the Sudbury Community 
Food Pantry; the Maynard Food Pantry; the Bedford Community Table/Pantry; Loaves and Fishes in Groton; 
Westminster Community Food Pantry; and also to Gaining Ground. In addition, the CROP Walk funds go 
to Church World Service for worldwide emergency relief of disasters, such as ǳloods, hurricanes, and earth-
quakes, and for fi ghting the root causes of hunger through community development 
programs in 30 underdeveloped countries. 

To donate to or join the St John Step Ups, please use this link: https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2021/team/
st-john-step-ups

For more details, see the CWS web site: www.cwsglobal.org and the Concord area CROP Walk web site: www.
concordcrop.org



Revs. Wolf, Anderson, and Warner bless and 
rededicate the baptismal font. 

Pastor Sara Anderson blesses and 
rededicates the pulpit.

David Kerrigan, President of the Council, 
presents the Letter of Call.

Pastor Amanda Warner presides over the 
installation ceremony of Pastor Wolf

INSTALLATION OF PASTOR ERIC WOLF  ( BY NANCY ALLISON)

St. John installed their 25th pastor, the Rev. Eric Wolf, on Sunday, September 26.  

Ȃ e installation service was held outdoors with about 100 people in attendance. Rev. Amanda Warner, Dean of 
the Boston Metro Conference of the New England Synod, and Rev. Sara Anderson, Associate to the Bishop of 
the New England Synod, were present.

Because COVID protocols have made it impossible to hold services in the sanctuary for many months, the 
installation service also involved the rededication of important worship elements.

We are so grateful to be able to oǱfi cially welcome him into our church family!



CONFIRMATION 
Confi rmation classes began on October 3rd. We had so 
much fun being mostly in-person that our class, that is 
generally from 6:30-8 PM, ran until 8:30 PM! We began 
the year with a discussion of Genesis, and considered 
questions like, “Can science and the Creation Story 
coexist in our brains?” and "What were the writers and 
God trying to communicate with Adam and Eve and the 
forbidden fruit?” We discussed the impact of these ques-
tions—and many others—on our identity and our rela-
tionships. We took a break for warm homemade 
chocolate chip cookies, and then began making our 
scarecrow display for the Scarecrow Contest at Cucurbit Farms in Acton, which is raising money for NAMI, 
National Alliance on Mental Illness. You can see our kid scarecrows here. Check a future newsletter or Cucurbit 
Farms for the fi nal display!
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the New England Synod, were present.

Because COVID protocols have made it impossible to hold services in the sanctuary for many months, the 
installation service also involved the rededication of important worship elements.

We are so grateful to be able to oǱfi cially welcome him into our church family!



CONFIRMATION 
Confi rmation classes began on October 3rd. We had so 
much fun being mostly in-person that our class, that is 
generally from 6:30-8 PM, ran until 8:30 PM! We began 
the year with a discussion of Genesis, and considered 
questions like, “Can science and the Creation Story 
coexist in our brains?” and "What were the writers and 
God trying to communicate with Adam and Eve and the 
forbidden fruit?” We discussed the impact of these ques-
tions—and many others—on our identity and our rela-
tionships. We took a break for warm homemade 
chocolate chip cookies, and then began making our 
scarecrow display for the Scarecrow Contest at Cucurbit Farms in Acton, which is raising money for NAMI, 
National Alliance on Mental Illness. You can see our kid scarecrows here. Check a future newsletter or Cucurbit 
Farms for the fi nal display!

SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTS WITH A BANG!
Ȃ e bang might have been the POP of a balloon that we used to help visualize the evolving relationship of God 
with us earthlings. Or maybe it was the STOMP of all of us as we danced and sang Ȃ e Hippo Song with Pas-
tor Eric. In any case we enjoyed being together for Sunday School again in-person! Our lesson focused on the 
Creation Story, which was conveniently one of the readings on October 2nd—and in Genesis, which many of 
our students remembered is the fi rst book of the Bible. Looks like it’s going to be a fun year!

UPCOMING AT ST. JOHN
October 10th  -9:30 am - Worship at St. John
    (no Sunday school, no confi rmation)
October 11th   -OǱfi ce Closed
October 12th  -11:00 am - Senior on the Go Book Group
   -7:30 pm - Youth and Family Ministry Meeting
October 13th   -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -8:00 pm - New(ish) Parents Group
October 14th   -4:00 pm - Discussion Group on Racism/Anti-racism 
October 15th   -7:30 pm - Knitting/Craǻting Group
October 17th   --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation
October 18th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
October 19th   -11:00 am - Seniors on the Go Book Group
   -7:00 pm - Social Justice Ministry Meeting
October 20th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -7:30 pm - Council Meeting
October 21st  -10:30 am - Senior Ministry Meeting
October 22nd  -7:30 pm - Knitting/Sewing Group
October 24th  --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation

Login information
https://zoom.us/j/9784438350

Meeting ID: 978 443 8350
(or call in 1-312-626-6799)
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LIVESTREAMING COMING TO ST. JOHN
Ȃ is week we’re beginning an experiment with live streaming our Sunday 
worship! Ȃ is is something we’ve been working on for quite awhile, and 
we’re fi nally at the point that we can begin moving forward with it. Our 
plan is to provide a bulletin and a link as we have in the past. Ȃ e 
diǱference is that the link won’t be live until 9:30am on Sunday morning. 
Aǻter that it should be able to be watched on YouTube as normal. One 
eǱfect of this new style of broadcast is that the TV station will air the 
previous week’s service aǻter this week if all goes according to plan.

Ȃ ere’s been a lot of changing and shiǻting around lately, hopefully this is 
the next step in what will become our new standard program. As always, 
worship is at the forefront of what we do and we’re hoping that this will 
provide us with an opportunity to bring the experience of worshiping at 
home if you can’t get to us more authentic and closer to what you’re used 
to.

Grace & Peace,
Pastor Eric

OFFICE HOURS
Ȃ e church oǱfi ce will be open 

9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday through Ȃ ursday
and will be closed on Fridays.



Debbie Reed  Brian Young  Christopher Miller 
Charles Miller  Norma Duane  John Duane  
Helen Williams  Angelika Zollfrank Jim Hansgate  
Liz Tolbert   Rhonda Tibbetts  Alexis Marsh 
Ruth Avery  Pat Quinn   Bill Davis  
Janice Potter  Wendy        Marilyn Hartke 
Jan Nielsen   Marilyn Kunelius Ann Kirk  
Liz Radoski  Judy    Carolyn Sweeney
Claudine   Joan Niemi

ST. JOHN SENIORS ON THE GO BOOK CLUB FOR 
OCTOBER 12TH & OCTOBER 19TH 
Please join us!!!

ZOOM book club meetings will be on Tuesdays, October 12th and Octo-
ber 19th, at 11:00 AM.

October 12th will be a get together to discuss prior books read and new 
books to read.

October 19th, we will discuss “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel 
Cleeton.

Any questions, contact Jan Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.net or 978-549-
3044.

Next books:
October 19, 2021, “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel Cleeton
November 16, 2021, “Ȃ e Night Watchman” by Louise Erdrich
December 21, 2021, “Ȃ e Yellow Bird Sings” by Jennifer Rosner

OCTOBER 14TH, 4:00 
PM – ZOOM MEETING TO 
DISCUSS RACE, RACISM, 
AND ANTIRACISM.

PLEASE NOTE NEW 
TIME!!!

Our group meets the second 
and fourth Ȃ ursdays of the 
month at 4:00 PM for 
informal, unstructured 
discussion about books, ideas, 
and experiences touching on 
race, racism, and antiracism.

Please join us!

Any questions, contact Jan 
Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.
net or 978-549-3044.



MAYNARDFEST FUN!
All day on Saturday, October 2nd, laughter was in abundance thanks 
to the Funzels and their silly antics at the MaynardFest St John booth. 
Ȃ ey drew families of all ages over to our booth, where over 100 kids 
decorated fall ornaments (with a St John label on the back) and 
interacted with the Funzels. St John was the only church with a booth 
at MaynardFest, and we defi nitely surprised people when we shared 
that the puppets are part of our ministry. It was fun to see both 
familiar and new faces stop by.

Special thanks to Nancy Allison for organizing our MaynardFest crew. 
Ȃ anks also to those who worked at MaynardFest and helped behind 
the scenes: Suzanne Steinbach, Laura Kennedy, Jeannette and Marlowe 
Jones, Michelle Rose, Janet Holmgren, Pastor Eric, Dorene Glynn, Jill 
and Susan Valentino, Beth and Aria Holmgren, Chad Dorsey, Valerie 
Ripley, and Paul Haugsjaa. It truly took a church to make this happen!

JOIN THE ST JOHN STEP UPS AT THIS YEAR’S CROP WALK

Ȃ e 41st Annual CROP Walk for the Hungry will take place in Concord on Sunday, October 17. 
Ȃ e 2 ¼ mile Walk kicks oǱf at 2:15 pm from First Parish Church, 20 Lexington Road, Concord, 
MA.  Participating walkers can enjoy the autumn beauty of some of Concord’s most historic 
country roads, as they walk to raise money for the hungry of local communities and around 
the world. Come early at 1:30-2:00 pm to register and enjoy music by the Concord Carlisle High School Pep 
Band. Walkers can also choose to walk separately in a place that feels comfortable to them.

Local funds raised will be allocated to nine area community supper/pantry hunger programs: Open Table; the 
Community Supper/Food Pantry in Acton; Mt. Calvary Community Supper in Acton; the Sudbury Community 
Food Pantry; the Maynard Food Pantry; the Bedford Community Table/Pantry; Loaves and Fishes in Groton; 
Westminster Community Food Pantry; and also to Gaining Ground. In addition, the CROP Walk funds go 
to Church World Service for worldwide emergency relief of disasters, such as ǳloods, hurricanes, and earth-
quakes, and for fi ghting the root causes of hunger through community development 
programs in 30 underdeveloped countries. 

To donate to or join the St John Step Ups, please use this link: https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2021/team/
st-john-step-ups

For more details, see the CWS web site: www.cwsglobal.org and the Concord area CROP Walk web site: www.
concordcrop.org
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Westminster Community Food Pantry; and also to Gaining Ground. In addition, the CROP Walk funds go 
to Church World Service for worldwide emergency relief of disasters, such as ǳloods, hurricanes, and earth-
quakes, and for fi ghting the root causes of hunger through community development 
programs in 30 underdeveloped countries. 

To donate to or join the St John Step Ups, please use this link: https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2021/team/
st-john-step-ups

For more details, see the CWS web site: www.cwsglobal.org and the Concord area CROP Walk web site: www.
concordcrop.org



Revs. Wolf, Anderson, and Warner bless and 
rededicate the baptismal font. 

Pastor Sara Anderson blesses and 
rededicates the pulpit.

David Kerrigan, President of the Council, 
presents the Letter of Call.

Pastor Amanda Warner presides over the 
installation ceremony of Pastor Wolf

INSTALLATION OF PASTOR ERIC WOLF  ( BY NANCY ALLISON)

St. John installed their 25th pastor, the Rev. Eric Wolf, on Sunday, September 26.  

Ȃ e installation service was held outdoors with about 100 people in attendance. Rev. Amanda Warner, Dean of 
the Boston Metro Conference of the New England Synod, and Rev. Sara Anderson, Associate to the Bishop of 
the New England Synod, were present.

Because COVID protocols have made it impossible to hold services in the sanctuary for many months, the 
installation service also involved the rededication of important worship elements.

We are so grateful to be able to oǱfi cially welcome him into our church family!



CONFIRMATION 
Confi rmation classes began on October 3rd. We had so 
much fun being mostly in-person that our class, that is 
generally from 6:30-8 PM, ran until 8:30 PM! We began 
the year with a discussion of Genesis, and considered 
questions like, “Can science and the Creation Story 
coexist in our brains?” and "What were the writers and 
God trying to communicate with Adam and Eve and the 
forbidden fruit?” We discussed the impact of these ques-
tions—and many others—on our identity and our rela-
tionships. We took a break for warm homemade 
chocolate chip cookies, and then began making our 
scarecrow display for the Scarecrow Contest at Cucurbit Farms in Acton, which is raising money for NAMI, 
National Alliance on Mental Illness. You can see our kid scarecrows here. Check a future newsletter or Cucurbit 
Farms for the fi nal display!

SUNDAY SCHOOL STARTS WITH A BANG!
Ȃ e bang might have been the POP of a balloon that we used to help visualize the evolving relationship of God 
with us earthlings. Or maybe it was the STOMP of all of us as we danced and sang Ȃ e Hippo Song with Pas-
tor Eric. In any case we enjoyed being together for Sunday School again in-person! Our lesson focused on the 
Creation Story, which was conveniently one of the readings on October 2nd—and in Genesis, which many of 
our students remembered is the fi rst book of the Bible. Looks like it’s going to be a fun year!

UPCOMING AT ST. JOHN
October 10th  -9:30 am - Worship at St. John
    (no Sunday school, no confi rmation)
October 11th   -OǱfi ce Closed
October 12th  -11:00 am - Senior on the Go Book Group
   -7:30 pm - Youth and Family Ministry Meeting
October 13th   -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -8:00 pm - New(ish) Parents Group
October 14th   -4:00 pm - Discussion Group on Racism/Anti-racism 
October 15th   -7:30 pm - Knitting/Craǻting Group
October 17th   --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation
October 18th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
October 19th   -11:00 am - Seniors on the Go Book Group
   -7:00 pm - Social Justice Ministry Meeting
October 20th  -10:00 am - Seniorcise
   -7:30 pm - Council Meeting
October 21st  -10:30 am - Senior Ministry Meeting
October 22nd  -7:30 pm - Knitting/Sewing Group
October 24th  --9:30 am - Worship at St. John
   -10:50 am - Sunday School at St. John
   -6:30 pm - Confi rmation

Login information
https://zoom.us/j/9784438350

Meeting ID: 978 443 8350
(or call in 1-312-626-6799)
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Check us out!
@stjohnsudbury

Visit our YouTube Channel
All of our worship videos 
are available to watch at 
our YouTube channel. 

Find us at:
St John Lutheran Sudbury.

St. John Lutheran Church
16 Great Rd.

Sudbury, Ma 01776
978-443-8350

www.stjohnsudburyma.org

LIVESTREAMING COMING TO ST. JOHN
Ȃ is week we’re beginning an experiment with live streaming our Sunday 
worship! Ȃ is is something we’ve been working on for quite awhile, and 
we’re fi nally at the point that we can begin moving forward with it. Our 
plan is to provide a bulletin and a link as we have in the past. Ȃ e 
diǱference is that the link won’t be live until 9:30am on Sunday morning. 
Aǻter that it should be able to be watched on YouTube as normal. One 
eǱfect of this new style of broadcast is that the TV station will air the 
previous week’s service aǻter this week if all goes according to plan.

Ȃ ere’s been a lot of changing and shiǻting around lately, hopefully this is 
the next step in what will become our new standard program. As always, 
worship is at the forefront of what we do and we’re hoping that this will 
provide us with an opportunity to bring the experience of worshiping at 
home if you can’t get to us more authentic and closer to what you’re used 
to.

Grace & Peace,
Pastor Eric

OFFICE HOURS
Ȃ e church oǱfi ce will be open 

9:00 am to 3:00 pm Monday through Ȃ ursday
and will be closed on Fridays.



Debbie Reed  Brian Young  Christopher Miller 
Charles Miller  Norma Duane  John Duane  
Helen Williams  Angelika Zollfrank Jim Hansgate  
Liz Tolbert   Rhonda Tibbetts  Alexis Marsh 
Ruth Avery  Pat Quinn   Bill Davis  
Janice Potter  Wendy        Marilyn Hartke 
Jan Nielsen   Marilyn Kunelius Ann Kirk  
Liz Radoski  Judy    Carolyn Sweeney
Claudine   Joan Niemi

ST. JOHN SENIORS ON THE GO BOOK CLUB FOR 
OCTOBER 12TH & OCTOBER 19TH 
Please join us!!!

ZOOM book club meetings will be on Tuesdays, October 12th and Octo-
ber 19th, at 11:00 AM.

October 12th will be a get together to discuss prior books read and new 
books to read.

October 19th, we will discuss “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel 
Cleeton.

Any questions, contact Jan Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.net or 978-549-
3044.

Next books:
October 19, 2021, “Ȃ e Last Train to Key West” by Chanel Cleeton
November 16, 2021, “Ȃ e Night Watchman” by Louise Erdrich
December 21, 2021, “Ȃ e Yellow Bird Sings” by Jennifer Rosner

OCTOBER 14TH, 4:00 
PM – ZOOM MEETING TO 
DISCUSS RACE, RACISM, 
AND ANTIRACISM.

PLEASE NOTE NEW 
TIME!!!

Our group meets the second 
and fourth Ȃ ursdays of the 
month at 4:00 PM for 
informal, unstructured 
discussion about books, ideas, 
and experiences touching on 
race, racism, and antiracism.

Please join us!

Any questions, contact Jan 
Nielsen at jrnielsen@charter.
net or 978-549-3044.



MAYNARDFEST FUN!
All day on Saturday, October 2nd, laughter was in abundance thanks 
to the Funzels and their silly antics at the MaynardFest St John booth. 
Ȃ ey drew families of all ages over to our booth, where over 100 kids 
decorated fall ornaments (with a St John label on the back) and 
interacted with the Funzels. St John was the only church with a booth 
at MaynardFest, and we defi nitely surprised people when we shared 
that the puppets are part of our ministry. It was fun to see both 
familiar and new faces stop by.

Special thanks to Nancy Allison for organizing our MaynardFest crew. 
Ȃ anks also to those who worked at MaynardFest and helped behind 
the scenes: Suzanne Steinbach, Laura Kennedy, Jeannette and Marlowe 
Jones, Michelle Rose, Janet Holmgren, Pastor Eric, Dorene Glynn, Jill 
and Susan Valentino, Beth and Aria Holmgren, Chad Dorsey, Valerie 
Ripley, and Paul Haugsjaa. It truly took a church to make this happen!

JOIN THE ST JOHN STEP UPS AT THIS YEAR’S CROP WALK

Ȃ e 41st Annual CROP Walk for the Hungry will take place in Concord on Sunday, October 17. 
Ȃ e 2 ¼ mile Walk kicks oǱf at 2:15 pm from First Parish Church, 20 Lexington Road, Concord, 
MA.  Participating walkers can enjoy the autumn beauty of some of Concord’s most historic 
country roads, as they walk to raise money for the hungry of local communities and around 
the world. Come early at 1:30-2:00 pm to register and enjoy music by the Concord Carlisle High School Pep 
Band. Walkers can also choose to walk separately in a place that feels comfortable to them.

Local funds raised will be allocated to nine area community supper/pantry hunger programs: Open Table; the 
Community Supper/Food Pantry in Acton; Mt. Calvary Community Supper in Acton; the Sudbury Community 
Food Pantry; the Maynard Food Pantry; the Bedford Community Table/Pantry; Loaves and Fishes in Groton; 
Westminster Community Food Pantry; and also to Gaining Ground. In addition, the CROP Walk funds go 
to Church World Service for worldwide emergency relief of disasters, such as ǳloods, hurricanes, and earth-
quakes, and for fi ghting the root causes of hunger through community development 
programs in 30 underdeveloped countries. 

To donate to or join the St John Step Ups, please use this link: https://events.crophungerwalk.org/2021/team/
st-john-step-ups

For more details, see the CWS web site: www.cwsglobal.org and the Concord area CROP Walk web site: www.
concordcrop.org
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